
Training on sustainable harvesting/ collection, processing and storage of 

Terminalia chebula (Harra) fruits in Madhya Pradesh 

Eight (08) training programmes on sustainable harvesting/ collection and processing of 

Terminalia chebula (Harra) fruits were conducted in Balaghat, Paraswada, Baihar and Birsa 

ranges of Balaghat Forest Division (North) and Lanjhi (East & West) and Katangi ranges of 

Balaghat Forest Division (South) in Madhya Pradesh from 16 – 20
th

 July, 2019. These training 

programmes have been financed by The Tribal Cooperative Marketing Development Federation 

of India Limited (TRIFED), a national-level apex organization functioning under Ministry of 

Tribal Affairs, Govt. of India. The target groups for these trainings were mainly NTFP collectors, 

SHGs, people of concerned district unions and forest officials. More than 50 Harra fruit 

collectors/ people of Laghu Vanopaj Samiti along with forest officials including DFO, SDOs and 

ROs participated in each training programme. Dr. Hari Om Saxena, Scientist-D of T.F.R.I., 

Jabalpur conducted the trainings and delivered the lectures on sustainable harvesting/ collection, 

processing, grading and storage of Harra fruits and provided on-site demonstration to the 

participants. The participants were advised for not to cut the branches of the trees during Bal 

Harra/ mature Harra fruits collection from the forests. Dr. Saxena explained the trainees about 

the Minimum Support Prices (MSPs) of NTFPs and concept of “Apni Dukan and Van Dhan 

Kendra” and advised the participants to collect the quality produce so that their produce can 

fetch better price in the market. He further informed that the MSPs of Harra, Bal Harra and Harra 

Kacharia as Rs. 10/-, 35/-, and 20/- per kg respectively. The participants can sell their quality 

produce in Apni Dukan established by the forest department in almost each forest range. The 

participants and forest officers praised the efforts of organizers to explain the techniques of 

harvesting, processing, grading and storage of T. chebula fruits in a very simple and layman’s 

language. Forest officers were in the opinion that these techniques will help in maintaining the 

quality of the Harra fruits and sustainability of the forests as well. Shri D.C. Kori, A.C.T.O. and 

Shri Pankaj Singh Dhruv, JPF of TFRI provided their all valuable support in conducting the 

training programmes successfully. The help and support from Dr. Nanita Berry, Scientist-E and 

Nodal Officer, MFP-MSP trainings is greatly acknowledged. 

 

 



Glimpses of the training at Aranya Sambaad Sadan, Lamta, Balaghat Forest Division 

 (North) 

 
 

 



Glimpses of the training at Paraswada, Balaghat Forest Division (North) 

 

 

 



Glimpses of the training at Baihar, Balaghat Forest Division (North) 

 

 

 

                      



Glimpses of the training at Birsa, Balaghat Forest Division (North) 

 

 

 



Glimpses of the training at Ukwa, Balaghat Forest Division, (North) 

 

 



Glimpses of the training at Lanjhi (East & West), Balaghat Forest Division (South) 

 

 



Glimpses of the training at Tirodi, Kantangi, Balaghat Forest Division (South) 
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Patrika, Balaghat 21/07/2019 



 

 

 

Divya Express, Balaghat 20/07/2019 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Haribhumi, Balaghat 19/07/2019 



 

 

 

 


